
Foothills Music Teachers Association 

Membership Meeting April 19, 2014 

Bear Valley Church 

 

The meeting was called to order at 9:30 AM by President Kathy Hammer NCTM. 

 

The February minutes were approved as posted on the FMTA website. 

 

Gary Bishop, Treasurer, reported: Checking Balance/$3,441.70; Scholarship savings/$7,868.00;  

Savings CD/ $5,814.48. 

 

Chair Reports: 

-Linda Pott, Sonatina Festival, co-chair, reports 164 students and 34 teachers entered.  Since having the 

festival on one day with an evening concert was a success, next year’s festival will be held on one day as 

well.  Linda in considering having the results posted online next year. 

-Arlyce Black, PRP, announced the PRP discussion at the CSMTA Conference will be Friday, June 6, 

9:30AM. 

 

Special Orders: 

-Nominating committee reported officers nominated for 2014-2015 are: 

 President - Kathy Hammer NCTM 

 Vice President Programs – Laura Rogers 

 Vice President Membership - Elaine Van Dellen NCTM 

 Vice President Publicity – Susan Banning 

 Secretary – Carol Williams 

 Treasurer – Gary Bishop 

 

New Business: 

MOTION: that $100 be given to the Rockley Foundation for our having the FMTA meetings at the 

Rockley Music Center this past year.  MOTION APPROVED. 

 

The theme for the Fall Festival will be Jazz, Pop, Rock, and Improv with a combo.  Students are allowed 

to play with music.  Some videos of this year’s festival are posted on the FMTA website.   

 

For the Silent Auction at the state conference which benefits the MTNA Foundation, FMTA will donate a 

basket including cheese cutting board, bottle of wine, stopper for the wine bottle and a $10 King 

Soopers gift card.  Persons wanting to donate to the Foundation should write Uri Ayn Rovner’s name on 

the memo line as he is Colorado’s Foundation Fellow this year. 

 

All FMTA Officers and Chairs are asked to submit a job description to the President. 

 

 



The number of students and teachers participating in FMTA student events this year are: 

Fall Festival-36 Students/11 Teachers;   Achievement Day-168 Students/21 Teachers; Sonatina Festival – 

164 Students/34 Teachers. 

 

The May Musicale and potluck luncheon will be 9:30 AM, May 21.  This will be held at Laura Roger’s 

home, 17 Spyglass Dr., Littleton, CO 80123. 

 

 

Carol Williams, Secretary 


